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AGENDA: 

 

The Congregational Meeting  

Call to Order and Opening Prayer; 

Annual Presentations of Church  

Departments, Committees &  

Organizations; 

Recognition of Church Staff; 

Explanation of the 2019 Budget; 

Old and New Business; 

Prayer; 

 

The Corporation Meeting 

Opening Prayer; 

Treasurer’s Report for 2018; 

Old and New Business; 

Closing Prayer; 

Benediction 

 

Rev. R. Winston Presnall,  

Moderator, Presiding 

 

Margaret Carson,  

President of the 

Corporation 

 

Joyce Geisert,      

Clerk of Session 

The 145th Annual Meeting of the  

Congregation & Corporation 

11:00 am, February 24th, 2019 

CHURCH OFFICERS 

Session 

 

Clerk of Session: Joyce Geisert 

Treasurer: Rick Cota-Robles 

Assistant Treasurer: Ruth Kutcher 

Moderator: Rev. R. Winston Presnall 

Session Members:  

Nancy Blake, Keegan Bell, 

Margaret Carson, Doug Compton, 

Rick Cota-Robles, Susan Johnson, 

Polly Kennison, Bruce Scott,  

James Touton, Joe Woollett 

 

Board of Deacons 

 

Moderator: Erlinda Compton 

Fred Baja, 

Shirley Birmingham,  

Tom Godfrey,  

Jennifer Grissom, 

Laura Hapke, 

Chelsea Pickens,  

Amy Wilson  
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Reviewing 2018 

Church Membership 

Gains During 2018: 

 

Profession of Faith, Reaffirmation, Restoration 

Under 18        0 

18 and Over       0 

Certificates of Transfer     2 

All Other Gains       0 

Total Gains       2 

 

New Members:  

Stella Lambert, John Von Szeliski 

 

Losses During 2018  

 

Deletion by Certificate of Transfer   0  

Deaths        11 

All Other Deletions      3 

Total Losses       14 

 

Deaths of church members during 2018 - In Loving Memory: 

 

Roberta Westling  April 4th 

Elizabeth Livingstone  April 11th 

Diane Woollett   April 11th 

Larry Schilder   June 26th 

John Fonley   July 1st 

Marjorie Higgins   July 3rd 

Jules Massa   July 10th 

Dorothy Carlson   October 1st 

Donald Blake   October 25th 

Jane Howiler   November 16th 

Winifred Meadows  November 24th 

  

Total Communicant Membership 12/31/18:  223 

 

Worship Attendance:    

 

Sunday, 10:00 am      95 average 
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Marriages:  

 

Chelsea Pickens & Chris Tonick  December 7th 

 

Baptisms:  

 

Infant          1 

Youth & Adult           0 

Total Baptisms      1 

 

Baptized:  

 

Ella Aldaco    October 21st 
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Pastor’s Remarks 

- R. Winston Presnall, Pastor 

Dear First Church, 

 

Thanks for a good year! My letter will not be the “Cliff Notes’” 

summary of the annual reports that follow. You will find the 

good year in the words and lines of the pages and the speech-

es and committee pictures assembled by our leadership. I di-

rect you to these for a quick study of our good year with good 

people of a good and gracious God! Enjoy! 

 

We have had a good year, psychologically, thinking about phys-

ical matters: the scope of our daycare/preschool remodel, cam-

pus plans, asset management and financial security. We’ve had 

a whole vocabulary of unaccustomed “church” words to chew 

on: permits, CAD drawings, purchase/sales contract, apprais-

als, setbacks, hearings, planning and zoning, storage sheds, 

solar power, not to mention CEQA and a lawsuit.  

 

We know this business chatter continues into the new year of church mission and ministry. 

(Well, we hope not lawsuit!) We feel pretty good that we are on the cusp of finalizing all remod-

el plans for city approval. We feel pretty good that we are on the edge of a purchase/sales con-

tract for the Administrative/CE building and the GSC. I say this with my fingers crossed be-

cause our timing has not been kind. 

 

The church coffers will be filled with new funds and wisely stewarded for the best support for 

the First Presbyterian Church. Some of the financial pressure diminishes as the remodel of the 

daycare/preschool is completed and income over expense begins to materialize. In addition, 

interest earned on accounts increases with better options for our future.    

 

Quietly, sometimes in the background, but always around us, ministry and mission thrives at 

FPCO. 

 

Our Music and Christian Education programs thrived under excellent hires and volunteers who 

have been excelling! Our administrative staff resettled into new offices and barely missed a 

beat — superb as always. Our daycare/preschool staff confidently strides through the year and 

works diligently to respond to city and fire inspections and licensing concerns surrounding the 

remodel, all the while taking great care of the kids. A smaller Diaconate kept all of its responsi-

bilities and admirably served our congregation. On many committees, our Ruling Elders served 

in smaller numbers to make “church happen.” Look at everything and see how good it has 

been with God!     

 

We have our challenges in the new year. And we have each other! Good people with a good 

and gracious God! It is who we are and who we will continue to be with God’s direction and 

support. I look forward to this year with you and all the good things that will happen!  

 

Warmly,            

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF ORANGE 
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Music Ministry 

- Caitlin Giusta, Director of Music 

After several years of sensitive and responsive playing, Nancy Tsai found 

it necessary to devote more time to travel and to be with friends and 

family. As a result, Grace Kim was hired in August as our new organist. 

Grace has made our organ sing again and continues to impress us with 

her brilliant postludes. Our Sanctuary Choir 

continues to grow and is currently 22 mem-

bers strong.  

 

Our children are once again singing in our 

children’s choir, Joyful Noise. They meet 

every week throughout the school year and 

sing seasonally at Worship. They are learning 

to read and write music in addition to performance skills. 

 

We also resumed our bell choir under the direction of John Von 

Wolzogen this year. The bell choir performed during worship and 

will continue to do so in 2019. This year we invited more instrumentalists to accompany our 

Sanctuary choir throughout the year during Worship on Sunday mornings. In addition, the 

Sanctuary Choir presented “Carols by Candlelight”, a Christmas concert that was well attend-

ed. Our Sanctuary choir combined with New Hope’s choir to worship together. We sang at both 

worship services and enjoyed making music with our neighbors. I hope this collaboration con-

tinues in 2019. 

 

Our music scholarship program continues to be successful for our choir. This year’s recipients 

were Daniel Sanchez and Reagan Schrum. The choir continues to sell parking for the Street 

Fair to fund the scholarship program. I am excited to continue our Bell Choir and Children's 

Choir in 2019. We will also be reincorporating a spring music concert back into our schedule. 

“Stewards of the Earth” will be our May concert theme.   
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Hours of operation are Monday-Friday 7:00 am-6:00 pm 

Preschool License #304370130 

Infant Center License #304370387 

 

Our Mission is to teach God’s word: “Love One Another”.  

- John 13:34  

 

I joined the Orange Presbyterian Preschool and Infant Care Center on July 

1st, 2018. I spent the first three months getting to know my new staff, ob-

serving that staff in action. Having worked in schools where Directors who 

were new to the school, came in and immediately threw out everything the 

previous director had done, I knew that it was important to move slow. To 

be observant, patient, and change only what was necessary due to safety 

or licensing needs. Taking note of how everyday issues were handled. 

Watching the interaction that occurred between various staff members. No-

ticing what special events were and are important to the school/church 

and why. Having said that, I am pleased to say that a few changes have 

been made that make our staff a more cohesive unit, our academic pro-

gram fun and inviting, and that garnered approval from parents too. 

 

Adjustments in the staff leadership included releasing the preschool site-

supervisor and dividing her duties between Teresa - Preschool Assistant 

Director, Maria - Infant Care Center Assistant Director, and myself, which 

brought more harmony within the staff.  

 

With the start of the 2018/2019 school year, we 

began a new way of celebrating the children’s 

birthdays. We call the third Thursday of each 

month the Birthday Bash day. Parents pay a 

$10.00 fee each month, to cover a bounce 

house, pizza lunch and a birthday cupcake. The 

children and parents love this event. 

 

The school Librarian, Ms. Dee, has been sharing her vision of the li-

brary with Pastor Winston, Women Connected, and Flagship. That vi-

sion began to become a reality in October, when you, the church 

congregation, Women Connected and Flagship, generously donated 

funds to purchase benches and area carpets for each preschool 

classroom. Several new books for the children and special books for 

teachers to read for special occasions were purchased. Ms. Dee’s vision has been a great 

blessing. We love our Ms. Dee and cannot imagine our school without her love and support. 

 

I thank God daily for First Presbyterian Church of Orange and its dedicated support of the Or-

ange Presbyterian Preschool and Infant Care Center; and the families from the local communi-

ty that we serve. 

 

“Train up a child in the way he should go: and when he is old, he will not depart from it.” 

- Proverbs 22: 6 

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF ORANGE 

- Debra “Debby” Lewicki, Director 

Orange Presbyterian Preschool &  

Infant Care Center 



- Nancy Blake, Chair 

We have undergone some staffing changes this past year, but we have added new staff and 

they are continuing to do a great job. The resignation of Leanne Strommen brought us the op-

portunity to welcome Violet Fenton as Director of Children, Youth, and Family Ministry.  

 

We continue to strive to bring quality education opportunities for all ages of our congregation. 

This year’s adult classes have included The Wired Word (discussion of contemporary issues), a 

parenting class entitled The Blessing of a Skinned Knee, a Walter Brueggeman book study, a 

guest speaker on the Dead Sea Scrolls, and a study of Handel’s Messiah. 

 

Our Youth program is doing well under the leadership 

of Sarah Tannas. Tuesday night we have 10-15 youth 

attending - several of whom attend on Sunday Morn-

ings. A group of our youth attended a retreat with 

Tustin Presbyterian Church in February and went on a 

hike in October. A Communicants class was started in 

September for youth that are interested in becoming 

members of the church. A number of our older youth 

volunteered to help with Vacation Bible School and 

often volunteer for other activities here at church. 

 

Our Children’s Ministry is growing and we continued our Messy Sunday events. At our Lenten 

event we made Alleluia banners to hang in the sanctuary for Easter; at our Pentecost event we 

made flames that hung over the congregation on Pentecost Sunday and the children learned 

about the birth of the church. In October we planned our event around Reformation Sunday to 

learn about Martin Luther and the Reformation. We had 30 chil-

dren signed up for Vacation Bible School in July. At the end of 

August we held our annual “Blessing of the Backpacks” and, in 

conjunction with the Mission Committee, collected school sup-

plies. For the first time in many years we gave Bibles to the 3
rd

 

graders. Children and Youth participated in a short play during 

worship on the Sunday before Christmas. 

 

For families, a movie night was started, showing PG movies, as 

a way to involve some of the preschool families as well as our church families. We hope these 

will happen quarterly. Violet has also started “Wee Sing” with the preschool children and 

hopes to have them sing during worship on an upcoming Sunday. To 

round off the year we hosted our annual Advent Workshop for everyone. 

 

We will continue to explore new and exciting ways to bring quality Chris-

tian Education to all ages of our congregation. Thank you to all who par-

ticipated this last year and we welcome your suggestions for program-

ming. 

 

Your Christian Education Committee: 

 

Nancy Blake, Chair   Violet Fenton, Staff  

Jean Ann Duckworth  Sarah Tannas 

Betty Wells    Melissa Martinez 

Jennifer Grissom    Milo Floyd 

     Chloe Keller 

ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE YEAR 2018 

Christian Education 

PAGE 9 



- Margaret Carson, Chair 

Church Staff Relations 

The Church Staff Relations Committee had a very busy 2018 with the hiring of a number of 

new staff members, creation of a new Preschool Employee Handbook and revision of the Em-

ployee Handbook for the non-preschool staff of FPCO.  

 

Leanne Strommen, Director of Children, Youth and Family Ministries, announced her resigna-

tion February 7th, so she could accept the position of Interim Pastor at Community Presbyteri-

an Church in San Juan Capistrano. Violet Fenton was hired April 9th, to replace Leanne. Violet 

hit the ground running and is very enthusiastic about the children, youth and family programs 

at the church. She is working to build the programs and create new opportunities to bring 

young people to our faith community. 

 

With the planned redesign of the Preschool it was decided in May to hire a new Preschool/

Daycare director. Debra (Debby) Lewicki was hired July 1st, under the title Director of Child-

care. The interim director Teresa Bernal became the Assistant Director of Childcare. Debra 

started with reorganizing one of the rooms to handle infants rather than toddlers and has been 

working with the planning committee on the redesign. Debra also created a new Employee 

Handbook for just the preschool employees, based on the existing FPCO Employee Handbook, 

which is awaiting approval by Session.  

 

Ruth Fotch resigned from the position of video operator and Kyle Bicknell resigned from the 

position of sound board operator. Both of these resignations occurred in August. It was decid-

ed to combine these two positions together into one, under the title Production Manager. 

Jazmin Pollinger was hired September 1st, for this position. 

 

Our organist, Nancy Tsai, resigned July 31st. Our music director, Caitlin Giusta, was instrumen-

tal in arranging and conducting interviews for a replacement organist. After a number of inter-

views Grace Kim was hired September 1st. Grace is an excellent addition to our music minis-

try and the congregation is appreciative of hearing the organ played to its full potential again. 

 

The year ended with work on the Preschool Employee Handbook and revising the Employee 

Handbook for the non-preschool staff. The Preschool Employee Handbook is awaiting approval 

by Session and the revisions of the Employee Handbook for the non-preschool staff will be 

completed soon for Session approval. 

 

The committee meets the second Wednesday of the month in the McAulay Hall Conference 

Room. We welcome anyone who is interested in joining us for this important work in the hu-

man resources area of the church.  

 

The Church Staff Relations Committee consists of: Margaret Carson (chair), Joe Woollett, Keith 

Yusko, Joyce Geisert, Ellie Schilder and Jim Smith.  
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2018 was an eventful year for the Worship Committee. We 

welcomed our wonderful new organist, Grace Kim, into the 

life of our church, bringing fantastic organ arrangements back 

to our services. We served Communion in ten services 

throughout the year (including special services like Maundy 

Thursday and Christmas Eve). We distributed Glory to God 

hymnals throughout the Sanctuary so that people who are 

more musically inclined can follow along with the hymns dur-

ing the service. We purchased new banners that adorn the pil-

lars in the Sanctuary, and have been using Caitlin's generous-

ly provided floral arrangements to good effect. Our experi-

ments with new Sanctuary seating arrangements received gen-

erally positive feedback.  

 

We currently have thirteen actively participating lay liturgists 

and nine volunteers to lead the children's message. The com-

mittee hosts occasional liturgist training sessions to help our 

volunteers gain confidence and encourage participation. Our 

Youth Director, Violet Fenton, is providing the same service for our children's message lead-

ers. We are thankful for all of the volunteers who help make our service possible.  

 

Our choir continues to evolve under the talented leadership of Caitlin Giusta. Caitlin has sub-

mitted a separate report for the music program, so this report will not cover it in detail, except 

to state that the music program continues to be one of our core strengths and is vital to the 

continued engagement of our church community. Our Christmas concert was very well-

received, and there is enthusiasm for the return of the handbell choir under the leadership of 

John von Wolzogen. Caitlin continues to be a wonderful leader for our music program.  

 

We have been particularly focused on our spe-

cial services throughout the year. 2018 saw 

the introduction of drive-up ashes for Ash 

Wednesday, wherein visitors were invited to 

receive their ashes in the parking lot. Our 

Maundy Thursday service included an Agape 

Feast in the fellowship hall. Our Good Friday 

service featured a deeply moving scripted 

pageant interspersed with music. We invited 

people to bring their pets to church for a spe-

cial blessing. We partnered with the Christian 

Education committee to provide backpacks 

full of school supplies on Rally Sunday. For 

Reformation Sunday, we invited four partici-

pants (Jim Godfrey, Carol Chaney, Pam Pres-

nall and Chelsea Pickens) to speak to the congregation, telling their own individual stories of 

how they came to be continuing participants in our church.  

 

Continues on page 12 
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Worship - continued from page 11 

 

Behind the scenes, this past year has seen a lot 

of change within the committee itself. We began 

the year under the leadership of Jim Godfrey, 

and transitioned to a new Worship Chair in June. 

We also began the year with a committee roster 

of Jim Godfrey, Cathy Metcalf, Ruth Fotch, Pat 

Gunderman, Don Blake and James Touton. Over 

the course of the year, under varying circum-

stances, we saw the departures from the commit-

tee of Cathy Metcalf, Jim Godfrey, Ruth Fotch, 

and Don Blake; the addition and subsequent de-

parture of David Zink; the return of Cathy Metcalf; and the additions of Karen Scott and Betty 

Wells. Our staff reports are Pastor Winston Presnall and Director of Music Caitlin Giusta.  

 

Ruth Fotch, who had been handling projector duties during the service, moved to Maine in 

October, shortly following the departure of our sound tech Kyle Bicknell. Paul Blackwell 

graciously volunteered to handle Ruth's duties on a temporary basis, and we eventually hired 

Jazmin Pollinger to take over both audio and projection duties.  

 

This was the year that we all had to say goodbye to Donald Blake. Don was a permanent and 

enthusiastic fixture not only of our church community, but also of the worship committee. He 

held a deep reverence for the work of the church and saw it as his great privilege to be a part 

of it. He will be missed.  

 

Lastly, it would be impossible for me to do my job as Worship Chair without the continuing 

support of Lynn Winn, our Business Secretary, and James Keniston, our Director of Communi-

cations. Lynn makes sure I approve all committee expenditures and receive timely financial 

statements. James is a master of the gentle reminder; he keeps me on-track and makes sure 

I'm aware of all the deadlines I'm missing. 

Church in Pictures 



Deacon Congregational Life (DCL) 

- Deacons (Congregational Care) 

ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE YEAR 2018 

- Erlinda Compton, Moderator 

THE YEAR IN REVIEW: 

 

PARISH LISTS 

After requesting Session to allow Deacons full responsibility for the day-to-day/month-to-month 

care of parish members; birthday and holiday greetings, home-bound visits and prayer needs,  

Deacons found their numbers immediately diminished by three. Of the remaining Deacons, 

not all were able to cover the increased numbers in their parish plan. 

 

NEW DEACONS 

The Nominating Committee found three new individuals to serve as Deacons. These three  

received training in July. The updated Deacons manual was used, giving our new members  

step-by-step instructions in carrying out their responsibilities. 

 

SESSION JOINT MEETING 

In November we all attended the Session meeting to be introduced to the Elders and to report 

on Deacon activities. Session was reminded that numbers serving as Deacons were still down 

by two (Two of our number moved from Orange and had to 

resign their positions). 

 

GIVING THANKS DINNER 

The Giving Thanks Dinner was held on November 16th and 

attendance was around 120. The always outstanding tradition-

al meal was perfect. Kudos to this year’s Chair - Chelsea Pick-

ens (one week before her wedding!). Financially, the dinner 

was a success with $351.00 in donations off-setting the 

$224.67 expenses. Thank you congregation!  

 

DEACON SUNDAY 

Last Easter, Deacons asked the congregation 

to share “What Easter Means to Me.” These 

thoughts on post-its were made into a poster 

and shared with the congregation. Apples to 

greet the Fall season and ornaments remind-

ing us all of God’s abiding love were additional  

tokens of appreciation for the congregation.  

 

CONCLUSION 

Deacons, individually and as a whole, have 

struggled to meet the goals targeted at the  

beginning of the year. Besides being two bodies short, several of our number are limited by 

various health and personal issues. Our Deacons have worked very hard, at times pushing, 

other times pulling to meet required service deadlines. Despite the hardships, much has been 

achieved.  
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Flagship 

The second Friday of  any month (exceptions July & August) finds FLAGSHIP: the GR-R-R-R-EAT 

collection of singles/doubles of First Presbyterian Church. These are young kids who have ma-

tured into great adults who love gathering, learning, and, most of all, remembering our Lord 

and Savior. 
 

Dues are $5 a year to meet in McAulay Hall for dinner at 6:00 PM. This can be potluck, ca-

tered, or home cooked. RSVP's are always a necessity. Our sixty members are organized in the 

summer by Ruth Kutcher and Bonnie Sharp. From then on, each meeting is run by the signed 

up committee in charge, so no one is overwhelmed. The continuous team members are Diana 

Browning and Annette White - secretaries; Rutch Kutcher - Treasurer; Bonnie Sharp - TNT; 

Shirley Birmingham - Dr./Nurse report; Karen Godfrey - Sunday coffee; Carol Culbert - Greeters; 

Polly Kennison, Lynda Stewart and Ruth Kutcher - Opportunity tickets; Bill Telkamp - Techni-

cian; Carter Sharp - Dinner money collection.  
 

Meeting: A folder for each person outlines all with names, phone numbers and e-mail as well 

as reminders that there are always devotions, a program and a business meeting. Birthdays 

and anniversaries are remembered, and we end the evening with the Opportunity drawing. 

What an easy way to earn our money for good works for the Lord. Your birthday month means 

you bring a new or slightly used item. Tickets are sold and placed in the bag of the gift you de-

sire so very much. A winner is picked from the tickets. Approximately $100 is collected every 

month. 
 

How Are Funds Used?: Mainly funds are used to support our three homegrown missionaries: 

Esther Berg, Zeteo Mission Project in the Philippines; Brian Bush of the Christian Foundation 

for the Holy Land, and Tom Khazoyan of International Pioneer 10X Productions. We give to the 

church $50 for each valuable member who has gone to the Lord. This year's funds went in the 

name of Bobby Westling and John Fonley. $100 was given for a rug for the preschool library. 

Other projects are presented and funds distributed accordingly. 
 

Helping: On the first Tuesday of each month, members prepare and serve TNT (Tuesday Night 

Together) which is a program serving adults who are developmentally challenged. We continue 

throughout the year as Sunday morning greeters, coffee preparers/cleaners for Sunday morn-

ings. On Christmas Eve the wassail and cookies following the candlelight service are often pre-

pared by us. We are excellent cookie-makers for the very special Holiday Hope program on the 

first Saturday of December. 
 

Programs 2018: January: For Knowing Our Staff we introduced Leanne Strommen who was, at 

that time, in charge of our Children’s and Youth Ministry. February: “How Well Do You Know 

Our Pastor Winston?”  March: Staff Member Bruce Scott - our church Facilities Facilitator. April: 

Staff Member Sarah Tannas who brought her junior high kids as she told us of her ministry.  

May: Nancy Tsai, our Organist and Pianist, with our own Caitlin Guista - Choir Director, enter-

tained us Royally. June: the public was asked to join us as we watched the movie “American 

Icon” featuring Steve McQueen. September: For Knowing Our Staff we introduced Violet Fen-

ton, who took over as Director of Children, Youth and Family, and her fabulous family. Octo-

ber: Nick & Lucy Della Valle presented “Zacchaeus” from their Breath of Christ Ministries. No-

vember: The Dayle McIntosh Center that partners with people with disabilities. December: Our 

wonderful host and hostess, John & Ruth Fotch moved to the east coast, and we couldn't 

meet without them. 
 

Thanks: A special “Thank You to Our Lord and Savior” for guiding us and bringing forth so 

many members to take charge and lead the way. What a difference it makes in all our lives.  
 

“This is the day that the Lord has made; let us rejoice and be glad in it.” - Psalm 128: 24 
 

Submitted by Bonnie Sharp. 
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- Amy Wilson, Moderator 

We have been busy this year!  We follow our Ministry Statement as we work on Congregational 

Requests: 

Taking Care Ministry Statement 

Mission: Under the umbrella of Pastoral Care, the ministry's mission is to support individuals 

who are facing challenges, struggles and difficult choices, by providing pastoral counseling, 

prayer, and by identifying possible resources. 

Goal: The Ministry seeks to provide guidance and understanding to affected individuals which 

may help them deal with personal, family, financial and/or health challenges. 

Confidentiality: All matters between the Taking Care Ministry and members are strictly confi-

dential. No information will be shared with others without expressed consent or as directed by 

the affected individual(s). 

Boundaries of Assistance: No legal advice, financial assistance, or educational resources will 

be provided outside of those identified as available to all church members, families or caregiv-

ers. 

What Groups Work in Congregational Care? 

Pastor and Elders, Church Staff, Deacons, Taking Care Ministry Team Members under Deacon 

Moderator Direction, Health Committee (Parish Nurses), Church Membership who support each 

other at large. 

In Review 

This year we received two requests for counseling and resources and conducted Faith and 

Practice Training for 57 students on the topics: Dealing with Death as a Part of Life and Minis-

tering to Victims of Post Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD). Our ministry is willing to conduct 

training for any interested group, of any size, upon request. We have expertise available on 

many topics, and are willing to research new ones on request. 

 

This year we had more requests for projects than we did for individual help or programs and 

that is where we concentrated our resources.   

 

We are currently looking to recruit an electronic technician to help with the online library. 

Training will be provided. 

ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE YEAR 2018 

Taking Care Ministry 
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Remember: if something hurts your heart or the heart of someone you love, we are your minis-

try. Just call James Keniston in the church office and he will get the ball rolling for you. We 

look forward to serving you this year! 

2018 Highlights: 

Prescription Collection Apr. & Sept. 

Toiletries for Needy Collection Apr. & Sept. 

Egg Cartons - ongoing collection. 

Foam Squares for Children in Sanctuary. 

Kids Cove Support under direction of Violet  

Fenton. 

Guest Instructor, Children’s Sermonettes, Messy 

Sunday. 

Wee Sing (Preschool Music). 

Children’s Healing Hearts Library. 

Character for Children’s Events (Grandma Com-

fort). 

Vacation Bible School. 

December Deacon Sunday. 

Future Plans: 

In addition to items at left: 

Coupon Clipping for Women Connected. 

OPPS Chapel - Chapel Buddies! 

Two Preschool Concerts Annually - first one Palm 

Sunday! 

All-Ages Healing Hearts Share library...we need 

book donations! 

Addition of Church Leadership Instruction in the 

electronic Taking Care library. 

Movie Nights with Kid’s Cove. 



- Debbye Karaffa, Co-Moderator 

Women Connected 
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Women Connected is a fellowship group open to all women at First Presbyterian Church. We 

were very active in 2018. We work together to fulfill the purpose of our group by nurturing our 

faith through prayer and bible study, by supporting mission programs worldwide and in our 

community, and by building an inclusive, caring community of all women within our church for 

witness, fellowship, fun, support, and personal 

growth. 

 

Gatherings: We held three gatherings last year with 

program topics based on suggestions from our group. 

Our February gathering featured guest speaker Judy 

Yates Siker on “Finding Hope in Lent”. At this meet-

ing, we also honored Betty Wells as our Woman of the 

Year for 2017. In May, we had Jeremy Samson, of the 

UC Cooperative Extension speak about “What’s Bug-

ging Your Plants?”, where we learned about different garden pests and what steps to take for 

our gardens. Rev. Tamara John of Hope for Life Chapel RV Ministry was the guest speaker for 

our September gathering. She shared her personal story through words and music about how 

she was called to ministry, and about her RV Ministry in Huntington Beach. 

 

Bible Study: Lydia Circle, with approximately 20 participants, meets monthly for Bible study, 

prayer and fellowship. They are currently studying “God’s Promise: I Am with You” - a study 

based on passages throughout the Bible to show how God is with us in all circumstances. Lyd-

ia Circle also collects the Least Coin and Love Offerings. 

 

Mission: In 2018, Women Connected promoted the Blankets+ Program, benefiting Church 

World Services, in May. We have an on-going program of collecting “Box Tops for Education”, 

picture post cards, and cancelled stamps to support Tecate Mission International. We funded 

the purchase of dozens of “Glory to God” hymnals for use during worship. We also donated 

funds to the Orange Presbyterian Preschool to update their library with new books and chairs. 

We prepare dinner for the TNT ministry on a monthly basis. 

 

Boutique: We put on the successful “Holi-Daze” craft boutique in October. The vendor fees 

support our yearly budget, and are purposefully set at a low rate to assist women who are try-

ing to help support their families with their small businesses. This event also serves as out-

reach to people in our community who may not otherwise step foot on our campus. 

 

Woman of the Year: Each year, we honor a woman who has gone above and beyond in their 

service to our church and our community. The Woman of the Year honoree for 2018 will be 

celebrated at our April gathering. 

 

Summer Choir: About 20 women blessed our worship service with a joyful noise. 

 

Presbyterian Women: We are associated with PW of Los Ranchos Presbytery. Some members 

attended their Fall and Spring Gatherings last year. We hosted the Spring Gathering for 2018 at 

our campus on April 21
st
, where we heard about their recent Global Exchange Program experi-

ences in Indonesia. 

 

Women Connected Board Members: We are blessed to have a hardworking, capable and dedi-

cated board, which in 2018 included: Ruth Kutcher - Treasurer; Brenna Bell - Secretary; Jo Ann 

Bigner, Nancy Blake, Karen Godfrey, Pam Presnall and Amy Wilson. Advisors to the board, who 

are past moderators, include: Ruth Fotch, Connie Noren, Dawn Olsgaard, Bonnie Sharp and 

Lynda Stewart. 
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Facilities 

- Bruce Scott, Chair 

Holiday Hope 

- Pam Presnall 

It’s been another busy year for our committee, with trying to keep up with 

our aging facilities. We had a flood in the basement under the Sanctuary 

when a fire sprinkler pipe blew. We also tackled a flood in the McAulay Hall 

kitchen, when a shut-off valve rusted out under the dishwasher. We had to 

do a comprehensive remodel. We’ve had a lot of leaks from all of the rain 

this year, which has kept our roofer busy.  

 

We renovated one of our preschool rooms to accommodate more infant 

enrollment and Room 4 will also serve as an infant room. We have had new 

carpet installed and brought in more toys, furniture and cots to be ready 

for these increases. With the pending sale of the CE building, we have been 

working on emptying it of its contents. Each committee has been asked to go through their 

items and determine what will be kept and what will go. We have also been working with 

church groups to create space elsewhere on the campus to accommodate necessary items as 

much as we can. Soon, we will be scheduling dumpsters and a shredding company to dispose 

of what we can. We will continue to work for this congregation to the best of our abilities! 

 

I would like to thank the committee members for all the hard work they do to keep our facili-

ties running. Committee Members: Don Blake, Doug Compton, Betty Wells and Bruce Scott, 

Chair. (Facilities is a sub-committee of the Church Management Committee). 

The 25
th
 Annual Holiday Hope event for low-income families was held on 

Saturday, December 1
st
. A fabulous community event that brought together 

volunteers from our church, with many from all corners of Orange County. 

We had 90 children and 66 adults here to participate in the special day. We 

had over 100 church and community members here overseeing activities 

or escorting the families to them, including: 

 

• Crafts, overseen by students from Corona Del Mar High School's Encour-

aging Altruism in Teens Club. They also helped escort families. 

• Nail painting by students from Santa Margarita Catholic High School. 

• Makeovers, offered by Mary Kay Consultant Sharon Chandler. 

• Cookie decorating organized by the youth group from First Pres Orange. The youth group 

also baked cookies to distribute to guests as they left at the end of the event. 

• Face painting by community members Beth Carter and Charlene Schaefer. 

• “Santa’s Gift Boutique”  - where the kids picked out gifts for their parents and/or guardians. 

• “Santa’s Clothing Boutique” - where guests were able to take home donated clothing and 

shoes. 

• Lunch provided by the Sons of Italy. 

• Santa and Mrs. Claus, along with three of their elves, were here to distribute gifts to the 

children. 

 

The event planning committee was also a mix of church and community members: Debbie 

Woods, Sue DeMont, Eileen McCarty, Bonnie Sharp, Pam Presnall and Pat Gunderman. Bonnie 

Sharp arranged for all the cookie donations from church members. 

 

Thanks to everyone who participated in some way to make the day festive and fun! 



- Margaret Carson, Chair 

Church Management Committee 
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